
 

     August 10- 2020 News letter 

Dear Friends; we send our special greetings in the name of our 

Lord and savior Jesus Christ! Again we want to bring our 

thanks to you all who have been participating in this great 

commission of our Lord Jesus Christ in different ways: Some 

prayed other with their finances and others with their 

presence in the field. Your support has been enabling us to 

reach out and make disciples for Christ in Rwanda. Also bring 

hope to the people during this time of Covid-19.  We 

acknowledge and appreciate every support you offered to 

Rwandan community through our evangelism Ministry. 

We know the enemy of the church; the devil has been working 

through Covid-19, by injecting to the whole world fear, anger, 

depression, economical hazard and causing death to many 

family members. I believe some people would have questions 

in their minds, asking themselves where is God, or why did 

God allow such thing to happen? So they end up saying that 

there is no God, if God was there people would have not die 

like this!! 

We thank God that Church did not sit in quarantine and 

watch, but stood firm together worldwide, using the 

technology to reach out to the isolated world with word of 

comfort from God through live streaming. In other places 

where technology is not available, men and women of God 

reached their community in other ways led by the Spirit of 

God. So God is at work even now through Jesus & Holy Spirit. 

Isiaih:26.3-4: You will keep in perfect peace those whose 

mind are steadfast, because they trust in you. For the Lord, 

the Lord himself is the Rock eternal. NIV. I want to assure you 

that, if it wasn’t God to be there for us, no one would survive 

the terror of the evil in today’s world 

 Juliet & I took a step of Faith which we believe is our strong 

security in everything we do. We opened our house as usual 

for the vulnerable people and others who need help of any 

kind. We trusted God to protect us though the rules was to 

stay home and not allow people in your house. We acted 

differently and we opened our home which turned into a 

center for food supply for poor people and our Lord Jesus did 

His work and no one in my house had contracted COVID 19 

virus. God has given us an opportunity to minister to many 

people in the midst of covid-19 challenges and many accepted 

Jesus as Lord and savior. We praise God for His protection. 

 

 

Juliet with finished bags made by 

school holiday young ladies & 

widows during Covid-19 

Quarantine, also with table mats 

made from beads. Bellow: young 

ladies on sewing machine, while 

others on knitting machine. These 

have made these vulnerable 

widows not to be lonely. 

 

 
 

A house built for a widow in Kavumu village, a 

Rwandan returnee from Burundi who came 

without any property. She is happy now 

understanding who Jesus is for her. (Practical 

evangelism) 

 

Above left: Juliet ready with equipment’s for Faith Academy School to fight Covi-

19 before school starts in September. But this type of had wash is not accepted 

now. Right: School children putting on sweater made by both young ladies and 

widows in training from our house during covid-19 quarantine. 


